
CENTRAL SAVANNAH RIVER AREA 
                       WOMEN’S GOLF ASSOCIATION 
 

Minutes for May 9, 2019 at Bartram Trail 
 

Board of Directors 
  

Executive Board: Representatives: 
   Elected:   Bartram Trail:  Linda Momeier / Renee Jenkins 
    President:  Kathy Blackburn Cedar Creek: Mimi Wittkamp / Kathy Cornforth  
   Vice-President:  Charlotte Johnson Gordon Lakes:  Barbara Blatter / Mara Bushee 
   Secretary:  Charlotte Antaki                                   Houndslake:  Paulette Welsch / Lucy Loomis 
     Treasurer:  Janet Richmond Midland Valley:  Jayne Becker / Joan Miller 
   Past President:  Pat Roberts Mount Vintage:  Susie Hodgen / Helen Campbell 
     The Reserve Club: Judy Geddis / Pam Ballard 
Executive Board:                                                          Rocky Branch:  Anne Sanders / Sue Thorstad 
     Appointed:  Savannah Lakes:  Donna Hutto 
 Handicap:    Carrie Dillard West Lake:  Betsy Howard  / Marianne Harris 
 Montenyohl Chmpshp: Marion Hansen  Woodside Plantation: Marion Hansen / Susie O’Connell 
 Publicity:  Betsy Howard  
 Rules:  Lynne Ulreich  
 Team Play:  Mary Vaarwerk  
 Tournament: Brooke Hempel / Lynn Homer / Betsy Howard / Marianne Harris 
 Webmaster: Michelle Randrup                        
 

   Officer Reports 
I. The meeting was called to order at 9:01 by President Kathy Blackburn. 
II. Treasurer’s report:  Pat Roberts moved that we transfer the money in the DeBarge allocation to the 

Monteyohl account, seconded by Betsy Howard.  Passed.  A discussion took place over the fact that we have 
extra money due to not printing booklets this year as well as the accumulation of funds over the years in the 
membership account.  Representatives were asked to discuss this with their membership and to suggest 
what to do with the excess.  Donna Hutto moved to accept the Treasurer’s report, seconded by Helen 
Campbell.  Passed, 

III. Minutes:  Charlotte Johnson stated that the Rocky Branch Tournament is called Spring Ball.  Mary Vaarwerk 
moved to accept the minutes with this change, seconded by Mara Bushee, passed.  

IV. Past President:  Pat Roberts suggested that every club have their State golf association conduct rules 
training. 

Committee Reports 
 Handicap: nothing 
 Montenyohl: nothing 
 Publicity:  Michelle Randrup was praised for a great job. 
 Rules:  Lynn Ulrich will put information on the website about rules pertaining to the green.  She 
suggested that reps get the rules summary off the web page. Michelle Randrup suggested that we look at 
adopting rule B-3, Provisional Ball in Penalty Area. 
 Team Play:  Mary Vaarwerk stated that the last team play event will be on May 20. 
 Tournament: Brook Hempel stated that for the last tournament she highlighted on the score card to put a 
score for every hole for the four ball.  There were no problems.  She removed times from the Montenyohl 
forms.  Betsy Howard, Lynn Homer and Marianne Harris will take over the Tournament chair role. Marianne 



will be the main contact, but reps need to make sure that they e-mail information to the correct person for each 
tournament.  
 Webmaster: Everything is up to date. 
Representative Reports 
 Cedar Creek:  Cathy Cornforth stated that her name is Cornforth, not Cormforth.  
Old Business 
 Discussion was held regarding whether to mix up handicaps for one tournament per year. Betsy Howard 
moved that one tournament per year use a mix of handicaps.  Seconded by Anne Sanders. Passed.  Mixed 
handicaps will be used at the Midland Valley October stroke play.  
New Business 
 Mary Vaarwerk asked if the reps can report who the new members are at each board meeting.  It was 
agreed that this would be beneficial.  New members this month are: Vickie Daniel, Bartrum Trail; Marcia 
Krishart, Savannah Lakes; and Lisa Murdoch, Rocky Branch.   
 Next Board Meeting is at Mt. Vintage on June 12, 2019 at 9:00am. 
 
Meeting adjourned at approximately 9:50.  

Minutes graciously written by Janet Richmond in Charlotte Antaki’s absence    



 
 


